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Dear Families,

We have had a wonderful start to the new school term and the children have had lots of learning experiences along the 
way! There has been so much going on over this past half term with Eid celebrations, SATs taking place across both key 
stages, Reception drumming, Sports competitions and much, much more!  Classes have continued to perform their 
assemblies and more classes have had the chance to take part in visits related to their learning.  With many more 
activities and events over the coming weeks and months please keep checking your e-mails and the school website for 
updates!

Can I remind you that as the weather turns warmer that all children have sun cream applied before coming to school to 
protect them from any harmful UV rays.

Finally I hope that you all have an enjoyable half term holiday and get the chance to have a rest.

Mr Archer
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Eid celebrations
This half term, we have celebrated Eid in school with the 
children learning about Ramadan and the celebrations that 
follow.   All the children have taken part in a variety of 
activities within their class and it has been wonderful to 
see the excitement and enthusiasm this has created during 
their learning. 
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Little Heroes

This half term in school, we have launched a new initiative called- Little 
Heroes. This initiative has been rolled out in school across Staffordshire to 
help encourage good school attendance.

Each day the children across EYFS and KS1 will receive a tick on their class 
chart if they are in school and on time. At the end of the week, they will get 
a sticker if they have completed the week. The children, who are in school 
and on time everyday, will receive a certificate at the end of the month.

These are the slides that have been shared with the children.
https://www.canva.com/design/DAGDIAhoJjA/CprujFrhYMKAtT0HXR06Gw/
view?utm_content=DAGDIAhoJjA&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medi
um=link&utm_source=editor

Click the link below to find out more.
Helpful heroes - parents guide (canva.com)

https://www.canva.com/design/DAGDIAhoJjA/CprujFrhYMKAtT0HXR06Gw/view?utm_content=DAGDIAhoJjA&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link&utm_source=editor
https://www.canva.com/design/DAGAt6dKriU/_MXyLkzE46e-lqXgPFDiaA/view?utm_content=DAGAt6dKriU&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link&utm_source=editor#1
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We strive for all of our 
children to have 100% per 
cent attendance and we 
continually reinforce to our 
pupils the importance of 
being in school. If a child has 
above 97% attendance, then 
they are giving themselves 
the best opportunity to 
achieve not only now but 
also in the future. Falling 
below 90% attendance 
means your child has had 
four whole weeks off school 
during the school year. This 
level of attendance means 
your child will struggle with 
their school work because 
they have had the equivalent 
of one day off every 
fortnight!
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Y1 and 2 visit to the Adventure Farm

Seemab-I loved the musical maze. My favourite bit of the farm was petting the animals. I loved the barn 
animals!I liked the farm because my favourite animal was a pony. I learned so much at the adventure farm! I 
learned about plants and animals. I loved the tractor ride because it was green and green in my favourite colour.

I learned lots of different plants and farm animals. I loved petting the pony.
I love the adventure farm! I loved petting all sorts of animals. I loved feeding the goats and when I fed them it 
was so ticklish. It was so fun!

Pola-I like the farm because I like the goats. I like petting the little goats because they were so fluffy. I learned 
lots of different plants. I learned lots of different animals. I loved petting the guinea pigs. I loved petting all sorts 
of animals. I loved the musical maze!

Martin -' I liked petting the animals, it was cool.'
Amara-Mei- ' The tractor ride was the best part. It was super bumpy!'
Moeen - 'I really enjoyed finding the friends and pests in the gardens.'
VK1 - 'We learned lots about animals and plants. We had the best day ever!'

Y1 and Y2 had lots of fun learning about plants and animals on their visit to the Adventure Farm!
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EH4 class Assembly

In our assembly we talked all about what we learned in the 
spring term.
We sang one of a kind which reminds us how special we are.
We shared pieces from our independent writing and used the 
class reading book to help us (Varjak Paw).
We loved sharing our work with everyone.-EH4
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B5 class Assembly

Our B5 class assembly was about what we have been learning recently in 
our subjects. My favourite part was the singing and creating the lyrics 
because we could learn different things about the history of Burton. -
Imaan

I really enjoyed the step to the beat and talking about P.E. I loved practising 
and singing the song that the class composed the lyrics to! - Ayaan 
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RC class Assembly

For RC's class assembly we shared our learning from our topic this half term of 
'nosing into nature'. This included reading The Very Hungry Caterpillar, singing 
'Tiny Caterpillar on a Leaf' and sharing everything we learnt from our trip to 
Rosliston and facts we learnt in our topic sessions. The children were happy to 
see so many familiar faces in the audience.

'I enjoyed the assembly, I was brave' Emilia RC
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Children from RJM performed their class assembly to parents on Wednesday. They shared 
all their work from this term's topic 'Nosing into Nature'. They shared lots of facts about 
minibeasts, read a story, sang a song about a caterpillar and showed all their lovely pieces 
of work. It was a great performance which showcased all the hard work and fun they have 
put into their learning this term.

Dominik said "I was very excited to do the assembly. My Mummy came to watch."

RJM class Assembly
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EB5 class Assembly

EB5 performed their class assembly showing us all what they have been learning about this 
half term.  Here’s what some of the children had to say after their performance:
'It was scary at first but I enjoyed demonstrating how to do step 2 the beat.' - Lilly
'I enjoyed reading out my informal letter to everybody.' - Aaiza
'I enjoyed telling everyone about my favourite things about Whitemoor Lakes.' - Mehreen



Our two Reception classes had a wonderful, music filled afternoon on Thursday with John from ‘Rock 
It Music’. They all learned about Indonesian tongue drums and learned how to play them. At the end 
of the afternoon they performed to our key stage 1 children in assembly. What a lovely day, well 
done Reception.
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Reception Drumming Workshop
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Netball
Thursday 2nd May, we took two teams to a Y3/4 High Five netball tournament at 
Shobnall Lesiure Centre. On a glorious night, out teams performed brilliantly. 
Christ Church 1 performed particularly well going all the way to the final where 
they narrowly lost out 1-0 in the final. The children received silver medals for their 
efforts.

Handball
On Monday 29th April, twelve Y6 children took part in a handball tournament at 
Shobnall Leisure Centre. It was a great tournament and our children’s skills 
improved as the tournament progressed. We finished fourth overall.

Sports competitions



. 

PSHE this half term

124034

Please download the MyHappyMinds
Parent App. Not only is there lots of great advice and 
ideas, there is fun games for the children to play.

All children across 
school have taken 
part in the NSPCC 
Speak Out. Stay 
Safe. Programme.

Next Half Term -
The children will be taking 
part in the NSPCC PANTS 
programme.
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What’s Next?
The Brave Brains will be sending 
out a survey to find out what the 
children’s thought and feeling are around 
Mental Health and what they can do in 
their roles to support them further.

Who are the Brave Brains and what do they do?
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file://CCB-SR-001/Staff/L.Archer/Documents/Safeguarding/Safeguarding tips for parents/10-top-tips-for-parents-and-educators-encouraging-open-conversations-at-home.pdf
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Calendar dates
Monday 6th May – May Bank holiday
Friday 24th May- Last day of school
Saturday 25th May- Sunday 2nd June- Half term holidays
Monday 3rd June – INSET- school closed for the children
Tuesday 4th June – First day back to school for the children
Thursday 20th June- Class photographs
Friday 5th July- School Summer Fayre
Tuesday 9th July – Provisional date- Sports Day -Nursery
Wednesday 10th July –Provisional date- Sports Day- KS2 (Y3-Y6)
Thursday 11th July –Provisional date- Sports Day- Reception/KS1 (Y1-2)
Friday 19th July – Last day of school for the children.
Monday 22nd July- INSET- school closed for children


